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Sam Malik 
 
By email: fyi-request-29078-3350bdb8@requests.fyi.org.nz 
Ref:  H2024055437 
 
 
Tēnā koe Sam 
 
Response to your request for official information 
 
Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) to the Ministry of 
Health – Manatū Hauora (the Ministry) on 6 November 2024 for information regarding the last 
hui of Ashley Bloomfield before the establishment of Health New Zealand – Te Whatu Ora. You 
requested:  

 
“Can I please request a copy of transcript of the last hui of Dr A Bloomfield before Health 
NZ came into existence. Please ensure that Q & A section also being included. 
 
I would also request the video, if it was at all recorded.” 
 

On 11 November 2024, the Ministry contacted you to clarify if your request was referring to Dr 
Ashley Bloomfields final all-staff hui?  On the same date you replied:  
 

If that includes the staff that were forced/made to move to Health NZ when it was created 
out of MOH and other entities then yes, that’s the one I requested. 

 
On the 12 November 2024 the Ministry contacted you for further clarification asking:  
 

Could you please clarify if "last hui of Dr A Bloomfield before Health NZ came into 
existence" is referring to mid-2022 when Health New Zealand – Te Whatu Ora was 
established or 2021 when the Interim Health New Zealand organisation was setup? 

 
On the same date, you replied:  
 

I am after the transcript when there was no Te Whatu Ora. Should have been before 1 
July 22 when Health NZ was created.   

 
Please find attached a copy of the video recording of the Ministry's all staff hui on 14 June 2022. 
This was the all-staff hui closest to 1 July 2022.  
 
An official transcript of the video is not held by the Ministry. Therefore, your request for a 
transcript is refused under section 18(g)(i) of the Act as it is not held and would need to be 
created. While the Act allows New Zealanders to ask for information from Ministers and 
government agencies, there is no requirement for agencies to create new information, compile 
information they do not hold or provide or prove an opinion. Please note that any auto-
generated transcript may contain transcription errors.  
 
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, please feel 
free to contact the OIA Services Team on: oiagr@health.govt.nz. 
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Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any 
decisions made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at: 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the 
Manatū Hauora website at: www.health.govt.nz/about-ministry/information-releases/responses-
official-information-act-requests.  
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
 
Sarah Turner  
Deputy Director-General  
Government and Executive Services | Te Pou Whakatere Kāwanatanga  
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